












19. Gill's Landing Trail Award
Interim City Manager Whitlatch presented the request for the Gill's Landing Trail Award. Six
bids were received. Santiam Canyon Excavating was the lowest bid. The City Attorney
reviewed the proposal.
Motion made to approve the Gill's Landing Trail Award by Councilor - Ward 3 Salvage,
Seconded by Councilor - Ward 2 Workman.
Voting Yea: Councilor - Ward 1 Dykstra, Councilor - Ward 1 Mann, Councilor - Ward 2
Ullfers, Councilor - Ward 2 Workman, Councilor - Ward 3 Salvage, Council President -
Ward 3 Steinhebel

20. Department Reports:
Written reports were submitted in the packet from each department.
Interim City Manager Ron Whitlatch gave an update on Airport Road traffic signal.
There was discussion on the Elmore parking concern. Discussion ensued on removing parking
from the south side of the street. A Traffic Study was completed, and those findings reported
to Council. Surrounding Property Owner and residents will be notified of the process moving
forward.
A reminder of the Strategic Planning Session on July 22 at Boulder Falls was giving to the
Council.
A Work Session will be held in August on Utility Service Fees.
Community and Economic Development Director Hart, Consultant Shawn Tate, Interim City
Manager Ron Whitlatch, and Representative's from Lori Chavez DeRemer's office visited the
Wastewater Treatment Plant to explore possible funding options. Mayor added the City will
more aggressively seek every asset and be sure we have a voice at the table for policy
making decisions that impact Lebanon.

ITEMS FROM COUNCIL 

Councilor Steinhebel reported on the Strawberry Festival and acknowledged the many volunteers and 
staff that make it a success. 
PUBLIC/PRESS COMMENTS 

Connie Strupund asked if there were any plans for a bottle drop in Lebanon. Staff responded that they 
had reached out before but can reach out again. Ms. Strupund also questioned the plans for a 
roundabout on Cascade Drive as identified in the TSP. 
NEXT SCHEDULED COUNCIL MEETING(S): July 10, 2024 Regular Meeting 

July 22, 2024 Strategic Planning Session 




